Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch
General Membership Meeting Minutes
December 13, 2016
Meeting at 3:00 pm was opened by President Dick Byrnes with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Speaker was Lee Alexander with The Seniors vs Crime Program who spoke about some of the cases that were
handled through this program.  
Silver Santa is another program under the Citrus County Sheriff’s Office and Seniors vs Crime which anyone can participate in.  The program brings holiday cheer to seniors who are alone with no local family for support.  You can sponsor a senior with a holiday gift or gifts according to their needs.  Seventy seven elderly
were sponsored this Christmas season.
Starting January 9th the office of Seniors vs Crime Office (249-9139) will be open Mondays thru Thursdays from 8:30-1:30.
Deputy Andy McEwen announced the new Sheriff elect, Mike Prendergast will be our speaker for January
10th meeting.
The Sheriff's Office has 799 volunteers and 193 employees in full and part time positions.
President Byrnes presented Joe Palazzi and Dan Bendel with service plaques.
Steve Genova will be the new Lt. For Tuesday and Ed Holbert will be the  new Sgt. For Saturday.
Treasurers report:        Nov. Balance     $2,854.64
                                                                    440.00 donations
                                     Debits                    925.45  Ops manuals, Shop with a Cop, picture frames
                                     New balance     $2,369.19
Dewey Ingram  accepted, all moved
Refresher training is ongoing.
Regular maintenance provided on patrol car.
Reminder: speaker for Jan. 10th meeting will be Sheriff elect Mike Prendergast.
Meeting adjourned @4:00 pm moved by Neil  Kline, all moved.
Respectfully submitted by: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary
